Chief’s Report January 2023

· CWPP-We have the strategic and tactical maps and we’re making a couple changes along with making decisions on how we want different parts of the maps (what is in different layers, etc).  I’m finishing up my review of section 3, which is the bulk of the projects and recommendations.  Really good stuff for homeowners and for our partners.  

· Larger purchases at the end of the year included a replacement rope for low angle rescue, handles for the wheeled stokes basket, and a portable scene light.

· Evergreen was able to troubleshoot and repair our generator.  

· The roof in the office is leaking.  This spring we’re going to have to look at improving the heat tape and potentially some roofing repairs.

· Jeffco Sheriff has a new sheriff, and they appear to be more wildland fire oriented.  They’ve already made some significant personnel movements and are improving the Jeffco IMT.  They have some good trainings in the works.  They’re looking to get a grant for a SimTable to be available county-wide as a resource.  There will now be a fire ban automatically put into place on all Red Flag days.

· Lots of Construction on I-70 and Hwy 73 & 74 (by the lake and downtown) this summer.  Expect heavier traffic on 285 and possible short-cutting through Parmalee.

Calls for December:
3 Medicals
3 MVAs
2 False Alarms
1 Gas Leak
1 Lift Assist
1 UTL
1 Cancelled Enroute
12 for December, 172 for 2022 (170 for 2021 and 177 for 2020)
Calls for January (so far):
5 medicals
4 MVAs
3 Cancelled Enroute
1 Lift Assist
1 False Alarm

14 for January as of 1/25/23
